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Investing in to new leaders - what could be better?!  

Matt is serving in the 
south coast area of 
MA

Sharon is serving in 
the western suburbs 
of Boston

Ben is serving in the 
western suburbs of 
Boston

Cole is serving on the 
Northeast Expedition Team 
based in Providence

In addition to attending our national biennial conference in Fort Collins, CO July 19-26, I will 
be a coach at our new team leader training. We’ve already received some of the pre-work to do. 
On June 14th we have a coaches information session and then we begin June 17th. We have 
about 120 new team leaders attending the training.  

I went through new team leader training in 1987 and then was a coach in 1992. So much has 
changed since then, including the format for the training. The one thing that is the same, is that 
we have input as a large group and then we meet in coaching groups to take the content and 
apply it to the specific context of the leaders.  

My role is to lead one of the coaching groups with these 4 New England leaders. We’ll have 
time together as a group as well as one-on-one times. I’d appreciate your prayers - that I will 
love and lead these folks well, and for wisdom in asking good questions. Also, please pray for us 
to engage well during the virtual part of the meetings. There was a glitch with the housing and 
so we are doing 3 weeks virtually and 1 in person. Thank you.  

        Grateful for this opportunity,

PS I’d also appreciate your prayers 
for a talk I am giving this Sunday to 
summer mission students. 


